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March 15, 2010

The Honorable Richard Scalera, Mayor
And members of the Common Council

City Hall

520 Warren Street

Hudson, NY 12534

Subject: City of Hudson Local Waterfront Revitalization Program and Draft Generic
Environmental Impact Statement Comments

Dear Mayor Scalera and City of Hudson Common Council,

Scenic Hudson is submitting this letter to provide additional detailed comments on the Draft
Local Waterfront Revitalization Program (LWRP) and Draft Generic Environmental Impact
Statement (DGEIS) and a follow up to our testimony presented at the January 20, 2010 public
hearing.

Scenic Hudson believes that the adoption of the LWRP and implementation of its policies
provides the best future for the City of Hudson and its waterfront. It is critical to continue to
hear from City residents about how the waterfront can contribute to Hudson’s future, Given the
unprecedented outpouring of public interest in this process, we recommend that 1) the March
15™ deadline for comments be extended at least until April 15" so that all residents and
stakeholders can review the docoment and provide written comments and 2) another public
hearing be conducted in otder to hear firsthand from City residents who will be most affected by
the program’s policies.

Many Hudson residents have already commented on the LWRP, expressing their hope for the
waterfront as a public récreational, ecological, and educational resource for the community. The
designation of South Bay as a conservation area would create a southern anchor along the City’s
waterfront for passive and active recreational uses like birding, fishing, kayaking and canoeing;
as well as opportunities for educational use, such as a field trip destination and laboratory for
students studying the Hudson River Estuary and its tidal wetlands.

This vision also makes good economic sense. A March 2010 report by Business Week magazine
on the “Best Affordable Suburbs in America” provides evidence of the importance of parks,






